Hon. Ziyambi Ziyambi
Minister of Justice, Legal, and Parliamentary Affairs 
Mgandane Dlodlo Building (New Gvt Complex)
Cnr Samora Machel Avenue & Simon Vengesai 
Harare, Zimbabwe


Oldenzaal,    April 2025

Dear Hon. Ziyambi Ziyambi,

I am writing to raise concern over the failure to launch an effective investigation into the enforced disappearance of Itai Dzamara, a journalist and pro-democracy activist, who was abducted 10 years ago on 9 March 2015 by five unknown men. Ever since, his fate or whereabouts has remained unknown. His family members and human rights attorneys have made unsuccessful attempts to find him.

Itai Dzamara is an activist who campaigned for good governance and called upon the government to address the deteriorating economic conditions in Zimbabwe. He was arrested and severely beaten by the police as he exercised his right to protest.

In light of the above, I urgently request you to hear the appeals of Dzamara’s family for answers and ensure that an independent judge-led commission of inquiry is set up to comprehensively investigate the enforced disappearance of Itai Dzamara, establish his fate or whereabouts and bring to justice those suspected of criminal responsibility in fair trials.

I thank you for paying attention to this case.

Yours sincerely,

